Adjala Central School Council Meeting Minutes
September 22, 2014

In attendance:  C. Russell, J. McDevitt, L. McCluskey, K. Van Der Linde, K. Grech,  W. Hayhoe, A. Rosati-Keogh, J. Schmid, S. Collacutt-Miller, J. Sant, C. Struthers

Regrets:  

Welcome and Approval of Minutes: 
Motion to approve Minutes:  None from June
Seconded:  

Principal’s Report:
· Council Announcements – Thank you for your support.
· Co Chairs – Wendy Hayhoe and Christine Struthers
· Secretary – Shelley Collacutt Miller
· Treasurer – Joan McDevitt
· Priority setting
· After School Math Support was put in place last year
· Will be running again this year
· Athletics funding
· Equipment bags were purchased
· Music Program
· Still pending
· No qualified staff, at this time
· Staff/Classroom reorganization happened today and we’ve welcomed some new staff (see http://adj.scdsb.on.ca/classes for updates.) 
· Personalized Learning
· staff will be focused on collaborative inquiry again this year 
· changes will be happening in the Learning Centre over the next couple of weeks
· an Open House will be announced soon
· Picture Day
· Wednesday October 8
· New vendor, Green Apple (Note, we did not request the change from Steingard Studio. The district hired new vendors based on a RFP process.)
· Eat Well Program
· Jill Sant is in her last year at Adjala, so we need a new coordinator
· Role includes some grocery shopping and monthly filling of the classroom baskets
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Contact Karen VanDerLinde if interested in learning more about the position
· PRO Grant – looking for ideas of how to spend this money

Staff Report:
· Staff are very interested in participating in the Family in Transitions Place program again this year
· Very positively received by students and staff
· Lots of ways to connect it to the curriculum
· Last year the program was funded by a private donation
· Cost is $3-4,000 per session
· To be discussed at next meeting

Treasurer’s Report:
· The updated financials were shared with the council

Lunch Program Update:
· We will be trying some new ordering options, due to some constraints around the transfer to the SchoolCashOnline system
· Jill Sant will be running the pizza program (along with Crystal from New Orleans Pizza) – Thank you, Jill.
· WE ARE LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS!

Volunteers Update:
· Karen Van Der Linde will be coordinating our vounteers this year. Thank you, Karen.
· A note will be sent out to all families requesting volunteers, including some ideas of ways in which someone could help out without necessarily committing time each week
· Chris will be sending notes out to parents who think they are approved volunteers, but don’t have the correct paperwork completed

Fundraising Team Update:
· Karen Van Der Linde, Kerri Grech and Jennifer Schmid are our fundraising committee for this year. Thank you, Karen, Kerri and Jennifer.
· Please send any brainstorming ideas to Karen
· A movie night was suggested
· This will be the last year for the QSP program
· We are going to look into allowing a continuation of online orders without having the big incentive-lead push at the beginning of the school year

New Business:
· No more food tapes – we’re not getting enough money to make it worth the time it takes to tally to receipts

Spending Motions:
No spending motions submitted.

Next meeting:
Monday October 6, 2014

Adjournment:
Motion to Adjourn:  Shelley Collacutt Miller
Seconded:  Jennifer Schmid
All in favour.

